

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

June 22, 2017

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Finance at a Meeting held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017, considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, requesting, on behalf of the New Bedford School Committee, the renewal of a second one-year option on all New Bedford School bus contracts for authorization to ratify the extension of said contacts (Ref'd 5/23/17) and a RELATED MOTION, Councillor Morad, requesting that the School Committee supply to the Committee on Finance a copy of each school bus contract for which the renewal of a one-year option is being requested. (Ref'd 5/23/17)

On motion by Councillor Coelho and seconded by Councillor Winterson, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council ADOPTION of a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, requesting, on behalf of the New Bedford School Committee, the renewal of a second one-year option on all New Bedford School bus contracts for authorization to ratify the extension of said contacts. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 8, Nays 0, with Councillor Rebeiro not present for the vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

Councillor Linda M. Morad, Chairperson

Linda M. Marady.

LMM: dmb